								Dear Friend of Hillel at Stanford,

 
I write with some urgency about an intimidating environment at Stanford for many Jewish students related to Tuesday's Stanford Student Senate vote on a bill that urges the university to divest from companies that maintain "the Israeli occupation," and facilitate "collective punishment of Palestinian civilians" and "state repression against Palestinians." The bill was introduced last week on Holocaust Remembrance Day, and is proposed by a broad coalition of student groups, "Stanford Out of Occupied Palestine." Their effort has included extensive flyers posted in all dorms and on a wide variety of Stanford list-serves, door to door campaigning for students to sign a petition supporting divestment, a sophisticated website and frequent events, culminating in last week's Town Hall on Divestment.

 
Jewish students organized a counter-campaign, the "Coalition for Peace," to lobby student senators. They are urging concerned students, faculty, and alumni to sign and circulate a petition opposing divestment. Over 1500 signatures have been gathered in the past ten days; more are needed.

 
Stanford students are closely following the divestment votes on other campuses. Last week, at a similar student senate divestment vote at UC Davis, the pro-Israel community on campus staged a walk-out from the divestment hearing, highlighting the fact that the resolution was "toxic" and "damaged lives." Two days later,  swastikas were found outside of AEPi, the Jewish fraternity. A student senator who supported divestment posted on her Facebook page, "Hamas & Sharia law have taken over UC Davis."  Similar campus defacement with swastikas following divestment votes have also been reported at UCLA and UMichigan.

Hillel staff are hearing numerous reports from students that they no longer feel safe at Stanford, feel ostracized and targeted, and are unable to express their identities and opinions in the dorms and around campus. Last night, a panel of Jewish students spoke at a Coalition for Peace event, "The Case Against Divestment." One student, a JD/MBA who served as a lone soldier in the IDF, shared that she now feels uncomfortable at Stanford wearing a Jewish star. Hillel is working with senior administrators to address these concerns.

 
Hillel continues to serve as a steadfast resource, working tirelessly on these issues with students, faculty, and administrators. seeking to educate and empower Jewish students, as well as contribute to the respectful and intellectual campus conversation for which Stanford is widely recognized. This weekend, Hillel will host the sold-out annual Daniel Pearl Memorial Lecture with Thomas Friedman, who will speak on "Covering the Middle East."  

 
Your support is needed at this time. Donations can be made to the Coalition for Peace  student mobilization fund, and please consider making a contribution to Hillel's ongoing and robust Jewish life programs. Thank you enormously for your support and interest.

 
Sincerely,

 
Rabbi Serena Eisenberg
Executive Director, Hillel at Stanford

 
PS  Harvard University President Emeritus, Lawrence Summers, has frequently spoken publicly on academic freedom issues related to the calls for boycotts and divestment, including an article published last week. 
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